Bronte Precinct Minutes.
Bronte Precinct 

Minutes of meeting held 

On16th August 2004

Meeting opened at 7pm.

Attendance: As per list

Councillors in attendance: Ingrid Strewe, Richard Davidson, and George Copeland.

Community Liaison Co-ordinator: Nicole Stevens

Convenor: Alma Jarvis

Topics discussed

Police report

Traffic

Phone tower in Hewlett St

Hewlett St. Reserve

Bronte Beach Heritage Society

Development Applications

General Business

 

Police Report (Jane Heffernan)

Thefts of cameras and portable sound equipment have taken place in the play area at Bronte Park.

Tools worth $2000 were stolen from a building site recently.

There has been a decline in break and enters in our area.

Traffic: (David Ellison)

Information was given on the progress of.

A) Traffic calming in Hewlett St.

B) Roadwork taking place in Marine Drive.

A suggestion put forward was that while work was taking place on Marine Drive it would be a good idea to consider future movements in this area.

The following motions were put forward.

Motions

1) Bronte Precinct members ask that during the closure of Tamarama Marine drive from 30th. August 2004 the Council engineers evaluate the resultant impact on Traffic in Bondi Rd. with a view to a longer-term amelioration of the ever-increasing traffic flow in Hewlett St.Bronte.

Proposer: David Ellison Seconder

2) Bronte Precinct requests that the Council evaluate the impact of confining the use of Pacific Avenue and Tamarama Marine Drive to registered residents ,buses, fire brigade, ambulance and police.

Proposer: David Ellison Seconder:Alma Jarvis

Reduction of traffic in North Bronte.

This area is becoming very congested.

A proposal, accompanied by a diagram, was put forward by Jean O’Regan,that would hopefully alleviate this problem.Explanation was given to how this could be achieved.After discussion by all present the following motion will be put to Council

Motion 3); That Council consider a proposal for traffic flow in North Bronte by utilising turning circles and traffic islands in the area of Tamarama Marine Drive /Pacific Avenue adjacent to Tamarama Marine Gully.

Proposer : Jean O’Regan Seconder: David Ellison

Diagram attached to this motion

Byron Comninos stated that a dangerous situation occurs when vehicles turn right from Birrell St. into Dickson St. this is due to cars parked illegally along the eastern side of Dickson St.

Current signage is being ignored and perhaps a more forceful sign should be installed e.g. No stopping

Motion 4) Bronte Precinct requests that council should consult with Waverley Police in order that appropriate measures be taken to prevent the parking of vehicles along the eastern side of Dickson St.near the corner of Birrell St.

Proposer: Byron Comninos Seconder: Carlu Carter

A motion was put to Council on this matter twelve months ago. As the situation has not improved the meeting felt that Council parking officers should take stronger action.

Phone towers

Many meetings have taken place re. the proposed erection of a phone tower in Hewlett St.

Information was given by Simone Odgers regarding a meeting to be held on 18/8/04.

Legislation covering communications is a Federal matter so lobbying your Wentworth candidates was suggested.

Residents requested that the Precinct obtain a map showing existing towers in our Municipality.

Motion5) Council refers the G3 microwave network & facilities matter to the agenda of the LGSA.for the coordination & action as a matter of urgency.

Proposer: Paula Masselos Seconder:Antoinette le Marchant. 

Hewlett St. Reserve

Concern was expressed about lighting in this area. There needs to be more attention paid to this matter.

Speeding cars is also a continuing problem to pedestrians in this area. 

David Ellison reported that these matters would be put before the Safety Committee at their next meeting.

Hewlett St. is included in the Bronte Plan of Management and will be upgraded hopefully in 2005.

Bronte Beach Heritage Society

Paula Masselos informed the meeting about the aims of this society.

An Oral history Project is underway at the moment. A detail of future events was also given.

Development Applications (Paula Masselos)

Development applications were presented to the meeting, but as we meet every 2 months many of these were past their submission deadlines.

As we have to rely on our DA. Rep. To consider these documents on our behalf the meeting felt that more training should be available. 

Byron Comninos suggested that as residents had many questions on this matter, we should have a Council Officer at our next meeting.

General Business.

A. Neglected Streets. 

Graham Forbes reported the results of requests made to Council by residents of Darling St. Andrew St & Harlowe Place.

Of 6 requests 2 had been acted upon. The gravel that has been used for some of this work had not proved satisfactory.and is being washed down to Bronte beach sample of this material was given to Cr. Copeland for his attention.

B) Garbage removal &Green waste

Information was requested by Antoinette le. Marchant on the new system that will come into operation later this year. This subject was touched upon lightly and more information will be sought.

The meeting drew to a close at 8.45pm.

Thanks to all for attending.
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